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PRT General Meeting      6/5/2024                                                                              

 GENERAL MEETING MINUTES   
March 5, 2025            

PLACENTIA ROUND TABLE WOMEN’S CLUB 
901 N. Bradford Avenue    Placentia, CA 92871 

 
 
PRESIDENT: Kathi Baldwin called the March 5, 2025 General Meeting to order at 10:03   
a.m.   
 
RECORDING SECRETARY: Anne Guse confirmed that minutes of the February 2025 
General Meeting were read, approved, and published.  
 
Donna Garner: The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and America was sung. Birthdays 
were recognized. 
 
THOUGHT FOR THE DAY: Karen Mangold 
 
COIN MARCH:  The Coin March was collected for Mary’s Kitchen Pantry. 
 
PROGRAM:  The program was an informative presentation by HIS OC. 
  
FINANCIAL SECRETARY: Mary Kay McMahon provided the deposit report. 
 

    February 2025              Deposits to PRT General Checking Account    
Rental Deposits     $  13,239.81     
April Luncheon      $    1,320.00    

Coin March      $       243.00   

Membership      $       490.00   

Orange District Mtg     $         40.00 

   Bunco Bash Tickets                                            $       765.00 

     Insurance for Sign                                               $    5,322.00 

 
Total Deposits $   21,419.81  

                                     
TREASURER: Mary Kay McMahon gave the following report for Loree MacMurtrie: 
 
                As of March 3, 2025   
 BROWER INVESTMENT ACCOUNT  $  506,445.43  

CHASE CHECKING ACCOUNT   $    64,279.57 

 TOTAL ACCOUNT BALANCES      $  570,725.00 
 
Change of Brower Account: 
Net decrease of:        $      8,465.81 
 
Expenses for the month:     $    30,868.30 
 
These financial reports have been read for information and will be placed on file. 
 
1st VP/DEAN: Cindy Lucido 
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• Cindy brought two Board recommendations for approval: 
o The Board recommends to the general membership that we donate 

$1,500 to the MOMS Healthy Beginnings Bright Futures event. 
o The Board recommends to the general membership that we donate 

$1,500 to the Radiant Futures Mardi Gras Ball. 
o Yorba Linda Women’s Club is having a Spring Craft Fair March 8th. 
o Fountain Valley Women’s Club will have a mystery dinner March 22. 
o Tustin is having a Quartermania Fundraiser March 15. 
o Orange is having an auction March 14th. 
o Ebell Club of Anaheim is having a Wine and Painting event March 8th. 

 
PARLIAMENTARIAN: Penny Wojcik 

• Penny brought this recommendation from the Board for approval:  The Board 
recommends to the general membership that we eliminate the 2 months 
publication of nominated officers for the 2025-2026 year in our newsletter.  
New officers will be announced in April and elected in April of this year only.   
It was approved.  

• Penny encouraged members to take leadership roles in the club. 

• A Nominating Committee was formed.  Pam Boyle and Heather Barth will represent 
the Board.  Other members are:  Annie Smith, Jo Ann Sowards, Linda Scott, Marilyn 
Pike, Wendy Queyrel .  Sherry Santos and Vicky Depsky will serve as alternates. 

 
COMMUNITY SERVICE CHAIRMEN 

• Arts:  Margaret Leverett, Laurie Arroyo 
o Laurie said the committee will begin working on art projects for Meals on 

Wheels. 
o She also reported Margaret would like to continue with Smile Makers but they 

will need some clubhouse storage. 

• Domestic Violence: Lisa Arndt 
o Lisa explained after a number of years she will be giving up this office and 

would be happy to talk with someone who might like to take over.   

• Women’s Health and Safety: Brenda Benner 
o Brenda and Gae Wood thanked members for attending the 31st Annual 

Authors Luncheon.   
o Brenda reminded us to check our skin for suspicious growths.  

• Women in History: Judie Dee 
Judie announced March is Women In History Month.  She talked about Juliette Low 
and her accomplishments starting Girl Scouts. 

• Humor: Margie Donovan 
o Margie spoke of St. Patrick’s history and then presented a humorous story. 

 
2nd VP/WAYS and MEANS: Susan Hirzel & Karen Mangold 

• FESTIVAL OF TREES: 
o Jo Ann Sowards announced that Deb Whiteford will chair the Festival of 

Trees. 

• BUNCO: 
o Susan Hirzel said the Bunco Bash was successful and over 120 tickets were 

sold.   

• SOUP: 
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o Nancy Melton thanked everyone for help making bows for the soup packages 
and said we still need more. 

• END OF THE YEAR: 
o Karen Mangold announced the party will be May 16th from 4-7 with a taco 

truck.  The cost is $25.  
 

4th VP/MEMBERSHIP: Diane Provenzano 

• Diane welcomed Judith Andress and Michele Goetz as new members. 

• It is time to renew memberships. 
 
5th VP/SECTIONS: Kathy Trosko             

• Kathy said sections have been going well 

• Kathy reported on HOBY and announced 4 students from Valencia and El Dorado 
High Schools have been chosen to attend The Hugh youth Leadership Seminar in 
June at the University of San Diego. 

• Joann Driggers invited us to join the Fullerton Art Alliance for a tour of the Academy 
Museum of Motion Pictures on April 17th. 
 

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY: Kim Deweese 

• Round Table had donated $250 to a Placentia City project to refurbish the Dolphin 
Fountain.  The project can’t be completed so we have donated the money to the 
Placentia Community Foundation. 

• Thank you notes for donations were received from Casa Teresa, Kherut and Noelani 
Pese, Miss Placentia Teen. 

 
Rentals: Arlene Hall 

• Linda Langford spoke for Arlene to let us know that there will be Bingo here 4 times 
a month starting in March. 

• There will be 13 events here this month. 
 

Sunshine: Heather Barth   

• Thank you to those who brought food for the Blessing Boxes. 

• Heather gave special recognition to Evelyn Johnson and Pam Boyle for their 
contributions to the club. 

• Heather announced the Board had made a change in Standing Rule #14 so we will 
now make a $100 contribution for the death of a spouse and/or child and a $200 at 
the death of a member.   

 
NEW BUSINESS: 

• Laurie  Arroyo announced there will be a Wedding Expo here from 2 – 5 p.m. on 
March 23. 

• Lola Wilson asked for donations of desserts for the Mah Jongg Tournament on 
March 26th. 

 
COIN MARCH:  $226 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 12:05 
 
ATTENDANCE:  79 
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Anne Guse, 
 
 
Recording Secretary 
 
The next General Meeting is Wednesday April 2, 2025 
 
The next Board Meeting is Wednesday March 19, 2025 


